
From: Taubeneck, Kathy [mailto:TaubenecK@cmalliance.org] 
Sent: Friday, May 09, 2008 8:53 AM 
Subject: IMPORTANT! From Dan Wetzel Re: Charges Relating to Vietnamese 
Church 
 
Concerning Charges Relating to the Long Beach Vietnamese Church 
 
Thursday, May 09, 2008 
 
During the last week, pastors and members of the C&MA in various parts of 
both Canada and the United States have been receiving e-mails regarding 
actions taken by the Vietnamese District relating to the Vietnamese Alliance 
Church, Long Beach, CA. The charges contained in these e-mails arise out of 
recent disputes between some unhappy members of the Vietnamese congregation 
in Long Beach and the Vietnamese District Executive Committee.  I am writing 
to correct possible misimpressions, and to provide a review of events 
pertinent to the charges contained in these e-mails. 
 
Last February the District Executive Committee of the Vietnamese District 
determined not to renew the ministry license of the pastor of the Long Beach 
congregation.  The Vietnamese District Superintendent subsequently met with 
the entire congregation (March 16, 2008) to explain the actions of the 
DEXCOM and to resolve internal difficulties.  One week after that 
congregational meeting, the Vietnamese District Superintendent also met with 
the church's governing board.  The Director of Intercultural Ministries was 
present at that meeting of the board.  This board meeting ended when the 
Vietnamese District Superintendent, in an exercise of the responsibilities 
of his office, conducted a vote of the church governing board to dissolve 
itself.  Prior to the board's vote, one dissenting member of the board, and 
one individual who was accustomed to attending board meetings, but was not 
actually an elected member of the board, choose to leave the meeting. The 
vote to dissolve the church board was, therefore, taken in the absence of 
one member, but with a majority of the board present as specified in the 
Vietnamese District constitution.  The board's vote to dissolve was 
unanimous. 
 
At the request of the Superintendent of the Vietnamese District, the Vice 
President for Church Ministries conducted a second congregational meeting on 
April 20, 2008, in order to explain the vote that was taken by the church 
board and restore congregational authority.  The decisions of the Vietnamese 
DEXCOM and the Vietnamese District Superintendent were also explained a 
second time, and questions were answered.  Dissenting members of the church 
were permitted to make a motion to reinstate the former members of the 
church's board.  The Vice President put that motion to a vote, but the 
motion lost by nearly a two thirds majority. 
 



After a full explanation of the consequences of a vote to place the 
congregation under the redevelopment policies of the Vietnamese District was 
given, a member of the congregation presented a motion to take this 
voluntary action in order to resolve difficulties within the church and 
restore congregational health.  Before a vote could be taken on the motion 
to request redevelopment, the dissident members of the congregation stalked 
out of the meeting.  The motion to request the Vietnamese District Executive 
Committee to place the Long Beach congregation under its redevelopment 
policies was subsequently put to a vote.  It passed overwhelmingly with only 
two negative votes, as reflected in the minutes of this meeting. 
 
Contrary to the assertions that have been broadcast, the Vietnamese District 
has not confiscated any funds belonging to the Long Beach Church.  However, 
during an investigation of matters prior to the last congregational meeting, 
it was discovered that members of the dissident party had withdrawn a 
significant amount of money from church bank accounts without the 
authorization of either the standing church board or the Vietnamese 
District.  Stop payment was placed upon these bank accounts in order to 
prevent additional unauthorized withdrawals. Further inquiries into the 
financial affairs of the church suggest that there are additional 
irregularities in the congregation's financial records.  However, a new 
treasurer for the congregation has been appointed and the church continues 
to control its own funds and bank accounts. 


